
Virginia Organizing
2016 Mid-Year Report

Dear Friend, 

VIRGINIA ORGANIZING’S 
2016 MID-YEAR REPORT 
chronicles our work from 
January through June. 

So far, we have worked 
hard on local campaigns 
like organizing to 
dismantle the school-to-
prison pipeline and close the opportunity gaps in schools, 
removing toxic rail cars from a predominantly African-
American neighborhood in Fredericksburg, speaking out in 
favor of light rail transportation in Virginia Beach, working 
with local hospitals to address accessibility concerns for 
deaf and hard of hearing patients and their families in Central 
Virginia, meeting with local people about flooding and climate 
change in South Hampton Roads, and much more. 

We have continued to work on statewide campaigns like 
helping returning citizens apply to restore their voting 
rights, working with the Secretary of the Commonwealth to 
make people aware of the restoration of rights processes, 
helping people register to vote, hosting women’s roundtable 
discussions to provide a safe space for women to talk about 
issues that directly affect us, and fighting for clean energy in 
Virginia. Virginia Organizing is also tackling some important 
federal issues like immigration reform and consumer 
protections from predatory lending. 

Our strategic organizing capacity continues to grow and more 
and more directly affected people are becoming active. 

I hope this report will give you a clear picture of why organizing 
matters in Virginia — and how your donations and time help 
us tie it all together. 

Thank you for your ongoing support and please let us know 
your questions and ideas! 

Sincerely,

Ladelle McWhorter
Chairperson
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Spotlight: strategic partnerships

Spotlight: national Leader
Virginia Organizing State 
Governing Board member 
Janice “Jay” Johnson was 
elected the first Chairperson 
of People’s Action — a 
new national grassroots 
organization of more than 
one million people across 
the United States united in 
the fight for human dignity, 
corporate responsibility, 
respect for our planet, 
and racial, gender, and 
economic justice.

Virginia Organizing worked with Chesapeake Climate 
Action Network, the Virginia Student Environmental 
Coalition, and Interfaith Power and Light of Maryland, 
D.C. and Virginia to release a report grading Virginia 
Governor Terry McAuliffe’s record on climate change. 
The report showed some failures and room for 
dramatic improvements, particularly if the Governor 
works to implement a strong Clean Power Plan. Read 
the full report and learn more about  clean energy at  
http://bit.ly/mcauliffeclimatereportcard.

Wilfredo F. and Darisa L. of Harrisonburg participated in a photo 
petition drive to tell the federal Consumer Financial Protection 
Bureau (CFPB) to issue strong rules for payday, car title, and 
other short-term loans. In June, the CFPB announced proposed 
rules that included some loopholes, which will continue to allow 
predatory lenders to trap people in cycles of debt if not closed. 
Virginia Organizing leaders are encouraging others to comment 
on the proposed rules and tell the CFPB to close the loopholes.

Real Change, Real Victories
•	 We Hired two new organizers in south Hampton 

roads  and one organizer in fredericksburg.

•	 Martinsville city council, at the request of 
Virginia Organizing, passed a resolution in 
support of non-partisan redistricting.

•	 Virginia Organizing is developing chapters in 
Lynchburg, Roanoke, Blacksburg/new River 
Valley, portsmouth, Chesapeake, and the Eastern 
Shore.

•	 Henry County became the 21st locality to ban 
the criminal history box on job applications. 

•	 Leaders in the Lee County Chapter showed up 
to every single Hospital Authority meeting to 
discuss the health care needs of southwest 
Virginians. 

•	 Virginia Organizing is working with other groups 
on a series of economic forums to develop ideas 
for 21st century job growth in southwest 
Virginia.

•	 Our membership grows daily, which shows 
Virginians are ready for real change!
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Building Strategic Capacity:
Directly affected people creating change

Organized two dismantling racism workshops

367 people participated in         22 direct actions

Constituents met
With 51 legislators 
across the state

41 new people 
became sustainers

We provided consultation 
for 58 other groups

Virginia Organizing was in 
the news 121 times
And submitted 128 letters 
to the editor and op-eds 
across Virginia, many 
written by someone who 
had never written to a 
newspaper before

Virginia Organizing is committed to the restoration of civil rights for returning citizens and has been working on this 
issue since 1999. This year, we proudly celebrated and stood with Governor Terry McAuliffe when he restored the 
voting rights to more than 206,000 Virginians who had completed their sentence through executive order (below, 
left). This restoration order was challenged in court  and overturned in the Supreme Court of Virginia in July. Virginia 
Organizing remains committed to helping returning citizens with the restoration of rights and voter application 
processes. Virginia Organizing held workshops in Virginia Beach (below, center) and Danville (below, right) with 
Secretary of the Commonwealth Kelly Thomasson to help returning citizens understand the order and register to vote. 

We held 1,042 one-to-one conversations about different issues affecting Virginians

1,960 people attended 
232 leadership development workshops 
and forums led by Virginia organizing
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Virginia Organizing leaders have been working hard to help 
others in their community. Eunice Haigler (above, left) made a 
phone call to her legislator, Speaker of the House Bill Howell, 
at a Medicaid expansion rally in February to tell him that all 
Virginians deserve health care. That same month, Virginia 
Organizing volunteers posed for a photo (above, right) before 
a Know Your Rights training for undocumented immigrants in 
Harrisonburg.  
 
In Abingdon, community members participated in one of twelve 
actions across Virginia in support of a strong Clean Power Plan. 
Abingdon Chapter leaders joined with local members of the 
Sierra Club and eNRG on this April day of action (below).
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Spotlight: leadership development
Returning citizen and new voter Odessa Hudson is quickly 
developing her leadership skills in Fredericksburg. 
She is working to register 
voters in her community, 
help people understand 
the restoration of rights 
process, and speaking 
to the media about her 
experiences. Odessa is a 
valuable part of Virginia 
Organizing. 

 

The Staunton/Augusta/Waynesboro Chapter ended 2015 with 
victory as they celebrated the increased accessibility for deaf 
and hard of hearing patients at Augusta Health. The Chapter 
has continued to work on these issues in 2016. Pictured above 
is Chapter leader Ronna Wertman at a meeting with the Deputy 
Director of the Virginia Department for the Deaf and Hard of 
Hearing to discuss opportunities for collaboration and further 
needs for the deaf community. 

Join us at the Grassroots Gathering to learn new skills, 
work with the Deputy Secretary of Education on school-
to-prison pipeline issues, and strategize to build power. 
Learn more and register:

grassroots2016.eventbrite.com


